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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF THE BOLIVARIAN REPUBLIC OF VENEZUELA FORWARDING A REQUEST FROM THE NATIONAL ELECTORAL COUNCIL OF VENEZUELA TO POSTPONE THE INTER-AMERICAN MEETING OF EXPERTS 
AND REPRESENTATIVES OF ELECTORAL BODIES
PERMANENT MISSION OF THE
BOLIVIARIAN REPUBLIC OF VENEZUELA

TO THE

ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES

II.2.E8-D-OEA.10-927


The Permanent Mission of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its compliments to the OAS General Secretariat and has the honor to attach a copy of note No. 01638, of September 14, 2007, in which the Chair of the National Electoral Council of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, Tibisay Lucena Ramírez, requests that consideration be given to the possibility of postponing until the first quarter of 2008, the holding of the Inter-American Meeting of Experts and Representatives of Electoral Bodies.


In accordance with the provisions of resolution AG/RES. 2337 (XXXVII-O/07), adopted at the thirty-seventh regular session of the OAS General Assembly, held in Panama, in June 2007, this meeting is to be held in Caracas, Venezuela, during the last quarter of this year.


In that connection, this Permanent Mission requests that said note be distributed to all permanent missions accredited with the OAS.


The Permanent Mission of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela to the Organization of American States takes the opportunity to reiterate to the General Secretariat of the Organization of American States assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., November 14, 2007
General Secretariat

Organization of American States

Washington, D.C.
Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela

National Electoral Council

Office of the President

PRES/09/2007/No. 01638
Caracas, September 14, 2007

Dear Mr. Insulza,


It is a genuine honor to write to you to refer to the fact that, by OAS General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 2337, of June 7, 2007, it was resolved to organize the Inter-American Meeting of Experts and Representatives of Electoral Bodies, in Caracas, during the last quarter of 2007.


As is public knowledge, this National Electoral Council is making preparations for the Referendum on Constitutional Reform to be held in December 2007.  Therefore, all efforts of our organization are directed toward said electoral process.


Accordingly, I present to you for your consideration the possibility of postponing the date for the holding of this important meeting until the first quarter of 2008.


I am grateful for your understanding and support.


Tibisay Lucena Ramírez


President of the National Electoral Council

Mr. José Miguel Insulza

Secretary General

Organization of American States (OAS)

Washington, D.C.
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